
On the Review

Helsinki Law Review is published and edited by Finnish undergraduate law students. Its 
primary purpose is to provide Finnish law students with a forum for practicing their skills in 
academic writing and assessment as well as an opportunity to follow and participate in the 
work of their peers and seniors.

The Review is published twice a year. The Review is prepared to publish articles and other con-
tributions in Finnish, Swedish and English. English Abstracts are provided for articles not fully 
written in English. The Review is available for free subscription at www.helsinkilawreview.fi to 
organizations. 

Helsinki Law Review is supervised and counselled by an Academic Council that consists of 
a number of senior academic staff members in the University of Helsinki Faculty of Law. 
Each article is evaluated anonymously by a referee chosen among academic professionals.  
A referee evaluating an article written by an undergraduate student is advised of the author’s 
background.

The Review may be cited as Hel. L. Rev.

From the Editors

The Helsinki Law Review is a student-run academic law journal. The Review publishes stu-
dent-written articles opposite to major academic law reviews in the world. One difference 
between the Review and some other student-run academic law journals is that all student 
articles in the Review are signed, i.e. the authorship is revealed. The Review is an important 
academic forum for undergraduate and postgraduate students and its aim is to encourage 
law students to contribute articles to the academic world as well for practicing lawyers. The 
Review is a great opportunity for students to publish a real law article and get feedback re-
quired for future development. 

For readers the Review provides meticulous research and articles. The articles are carefully 
chosen among candidate texts. The articles are evaluated by referees, i.e. professors and other 
recognized experts. The expert opinion gives the author possibilities to sharpen the article 
during the editorial process. The Academic Council of professors of the Helsinki University 
gives guidance and advice to the editors where needed.

The articles of the Review give piercing remarks on current law issues and potential solu-
tions to upcoming problems. For students it is sometimes easier to take sides and criticize 
dominant thoughts. An open-minded approach could be a way to find new paths to legal 
thinking. Fresh aspects and topics are always welcome to the pages of the Review. The editors 
of the Review are enthusiastically trying to find interesting and valuable subjects and texts to 
be published. I hope that you will enjoy the articles of this issue!

Niko Jakobsson 
Editor-in-Chief
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